
 

1 

 

        April 5, 2017 
        Municipal Building 
        121 Evergreen Road 
        New Egypt, NJ  08533 
 
The Workshop Session of the meeting of the Plumsted Township Committee was called to order 
by Mayor Trotta. 
 
STATEMENT:  "This meeting is being held in compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act.  
It was advertised for publication in the Asbury Park Press and posted on the bulletin board.” 
 
THOSE OFFICIALS PRESENT WERE: 
   
COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK         MAYOR TROTTA           
DAVID LEUTWYLER, CDC         ATTORNEY KELLY   BUS. ADM. DANCER 
CLERK HENDRICKSON 
 
Mayor Trotta noted that Committeeman Lotito would not be attending and Committeeman 
Wysong would be calling in. 
 
Mayor Trotta asked everyone to rise for the Flag Salute and Invocation was led by Pastor 
Gutacker.  Mayor Trotta introduced the professionals at the dais.   
 
Mayor Trotta reviewed the agenda.  With respect to the MUA Rules and Regulations and 
Financial Planning, this will be discussed after Executive Session with Neil Grossman who is the 
Township’s Financial Advisor.  There are two ordinances for introduction regarding the Sanitary 
Sewer Connection Financial Incentive Program and the Sanitary Sewer Mandatory Hookup 
Requirement.  He said also from last month they had an ordinance for the salaries which will be 
tabled due to another change.  
 
Mayor Trotta said there will be a budget presentation and the authorization for the Township to 
do a self-examination this year.  This has been the first time since Superstorm Sandy that the 
Township has been able to do this.  The budget adoption will also be done which will require 
four votes, which Committeeman Wysong is scheduled to call in during the Regular Session. 
 
Committeeman Marinari said that with respect to Resolution No. 153 which appoints members 
to the Municipal Utilities Authority that the Township with regrets accepts the resignation of 
Harry Miller as he has done a lot for this community.  He took over his position when he left the 
school board and did some very good things and had trying situations during the time when 
there was no superintendent and then moved on to the presidency.  He said he and his wife will 
be a loss to our community as they are moving.   
 
Attorney Kelly read Resolution No. 2017-146 for Executive Session.   
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-146, AUTHORIZING THE CONVENING OF AN EXECUTIVE 
SESSION IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT WAS ADOPTED. 
ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES AS AMENDED.  It was amended to add, under Personnel, the 
Business Administrator, and Deputy Tax Collector and, under Contractual, the Financial Plan 
for the MUA. 
 
Mayor Trotta called the Regular Session of the meeting to order.  Mayor Trotta noted that if 
Committeeman Wysong was unable to call in, the Budget Adoption will be tabled. 
 
MINUTES TO BE CONSIDERED FOR APPROVAL: 
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
THE WORKSHOP/REGULAR/EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING OF FEBRUARY 1, 2017 WAS 
ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES WITH DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK ABSTAINING. 
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, 
THE WORKSHOP/REGULAR/EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING OF MARCH 1, 2017 WAS 
ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES  
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PRESENTATIONS:  
 
Mayor Trotta asked Nicole Cronce from the New Egypt Branch of the Ocean County Library to 
come forward to accept the proclamation for “National Library Week 2017.”  Committeeman 
Marinari read and presented the proclamation to Ms. Cronce.   
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI,   
THE PROCLAMATION PROCLAIMING NATIONAL LIBRARY WEEK 2017 WAS ADOPTED.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
 
Ms. Cronce said they will be celebrating National Library Week for 2017 from April 9th to April 
15th with a pajama story time for children ages 3 to 6 at 6pm.  She thanked the Committee for 
the proclamation and the Committee thanked her for coming. 
 
Mayor Trotta asked Barbara Diblin to come forward to accept the proclamation for National Day 
of Prayer.   Deputy Mayor Sorchik read and presented the proclamation to Ms. Diblin. 
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONED BY MAYOR TROTTA THE 
PROCLAMATION PROCLAIMING MAY 4, 2017 AS NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER WAS 
ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
 
Ms. Diblin said National Day of Prayer will be celebrated in the Municipal Building Court Room 
from 7:30 to 8:30 on Thursday, May 4th and everyone was invited to come.  She said there will 
be leaders that will lead in seven influences in prayer for our nation.  She said this was the 25th 
year in Plumsted that this has been done.  She presented a short video.  The Committee thanked 
Ms. Diblin for coming. 
 
Mayor Trotta said the next proclamation was for “Paint the Town Pink” for the month of May  
2017 and asked if there was someone to accept the proclamation.  Kylie from Meridian Health 
was in attendance and Mayor Trotta read and presented the proclamation to her.    
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, 
THE PROCLAMATION PROCLAIMING MAY 2017 AS “PAINT THE TOWN PINK” MONTH 
WAS ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
 
Kylie said Paint the Town Pink was in its eleventh year and are in 75 towns statewide.  She said 
businesses are encouraged to register online to receive a free pink kit.  Residents can go online 
to see events happening in the area.  Mayor Trotta noted that the Township hangs a banner over 
Main Street and puts up pink bows.  The Committee thanked her for coming. 
 
Mayor Trotta asked Ann Funck, Coordinator of the Plumsted Municipal Alcohol and Drug 
Alliance to come forward to accept the proclamation for “National Alcohol Awareness Month” 
Connecting the Dots:  Opportunities for Recovery”  April 2017.  Mayor Trotta read and presented the 
proclamation to Ms. Funck. 
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYKOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, THE 
PROCLAMATION PROCLAIMING APRIL 2017 AS NATIONAL ALCOHOL AWARENESS MONTH, 
“CONNECTING THE DOTS:  OPPORTUNITES FOR RECOVERY” WAS ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  
ALL AYES 

      

Ms. Funck thanked the Committee and wanted to thank them for recognizing Alcohol 
Awareness Month.  She said a lot of work needs to be done and the Alliance is focusing on the 
youth in the Township.  They have had a very busy year with programs in the schools, peer 
leaders, family dinner, and camp fire programs.  They want to continue to bring awareness to 
addiction and alcoholism.  She said there was always hope; alcohol is an addiction and a disease 
and can be cured.  There is recovery and the resources are out there.  She thanked the 
Committee and they thanked her for all she and the Alliance have done and are doing. 
 
Deputy Mayor Sorchik said people now were talking about the opioid issue, but the surveys done 
in our community found that the drug most misused by the youth is alcohol, which is the most 
common drug.  He wanted to remind parents and citizens that our town has an ordinance, and 
there is a State law.  Now that prom season and graduation is coming up, it is against the law to 
host parties and serve alcohol to minors; it is a criminal offense.  There is outreach in the 
various establishments that sell alcoholic beverages and they all agree that they try to keep it 
down and there are initiatives against this sponsored by Ann to make sure that that doesn’t 
happen.  He said his experience in law enforcement as a State Trooper where he saw this with 
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first hand results.  Over his 27 years where alcohol destroyed families because of intoxicated 
driving and such.  He expressed and thanked Ms. Funck for all her efforts and everything the 
Municipal Alliance does in this municipality.  It was noted that since prom season is 
approaching, the lawn signs for “Parents Who Host, Lose The Most” will be going up soon.  She 
said there was a pre-prom meeting with parents to give them specifically what the laws are and 
how they can protect their children, what is acceptable and what is not acceptable.  Ms. Funck 
thanked the Committee for all their support. 
 
ORDINANCE INTRODUCTION: 
 
Mayor Trotta introduced Ordinance No. 2017-06 which adopts a Sanitary Sewer Connection 
Financial Incentive Program.  He noted that on Page 14 of the Rules and Regulations, Section 3, 
Item 9D which currently states, “the amount of the loan will be reduced by 1/30 for each year 
the property is not sold or refinanced or where there has been a receipt of an insurance 
settlement which is not fully reinvested into the property as provided for herein.”  He said the 
Committee would like to have that line removed and just make it so that the loan would be 
forgiven after a total of 30 years.  If they have any of those things go on anywhere during that 
30-year period, the loan is payable in full, including the insurance.   
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, 
ORDINANCE NO. 2017-06, AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE OF THE 
TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, ADOPTING A 
SANITARY SEWER CONNECTION FINANCIAL INCENTIVE PROGRAM, AS SET FORTH IN 
THE RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE PLUMSTED MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY 
WAS INTROUDUCED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
 
The second reading and public hearing is scheduled for the next regularly scheduled meeting of 
May 3rd. 
 
Mayor Trotta introduced Ordinance No. 2017-07, which Adopts a Sanitary Sewer Mandatory 
Hookup Requirement which is set forth in the Rules and Regulations of the Plumsted Municipal 
Utilities Authority. 
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
ORDINANCE NO. 2017-07, AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE OF THE 
TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, ADOPTING A 
SANITARY SEWER MANDATORY HOOKUP REQUIREMENT TO BE SET FORTH IN THE 
RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE PLUMSTED MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY 
WAS INTRODUCED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 

 
The second reading and public hearing is scheduled for the next regularly scheduled meeting of 
May 3rd. 
 
Mayor Trotta introduced Ordinance No. 2017-05 which is a revision of Ordinance 2017-04, 
amending an Ordinance to Establish Salaries for various officials of the Township of Plumsted. 
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI 
ORDINANCE NO. 2017-05,  AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, COUNTY 
OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AMENDING AN ORDINANCE ENTITLED “AN 
ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH SALARIES FOR VARIOUS OFFICIALS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF 
PLUMSTED, COUNTY OF OCEAN, NEW JERSEY REGULATING THE MANNER OF 
PAYMENT OF SAME” WAS INTRODUCED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
 
The second reading and public hearing is scheduled for the next regularly scheduled meeting of 
May 3rd. 
 
ORDINANCES:  Second Reading and Public Hearing 
 
Mayor Trotta said Ordinance No. 2017-04, which was scheduled for second reading and public 
hearing was being tabled at this time due to a revision. 
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
THE INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCE NO. 2017-04 – AN ORDINANCE OF THE 
TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AMENDING AN 
ORDINANCE ENTITLED “AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH SALARIES FOR VARIOUS 
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OFFICIALS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, COUNTY OF OCEAN, NEW JERSEY 
REGULATING THE MANNER OF PAYMENT OF SAME” WAS TABLED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  
ALL AYES. 
 
The second reading and public hearing is scheduled for the next regularly scheduled meeting of 
May 3rd. 
 
Mayor Trotta said the next item on the agenda was the budget presentation.  He stated that the 
2017 Budget was introduced at the March 1st meeting and the public hearing is scheduled at 
tonight’s meeting.  He noted the budget information is on the Plumsted Township Website 
(www.plumsted.org) and copies are available at the municipal building.  He then presented an 
overview of the budget.  The 2017 budget is just over $3,500,000 which is $95,580 more than 
last year.  Salaries are $1,439,289 which is $49,405 more than last year.  Total Operating 
Expenses are $1,446,024, which is $29,087 more than last year.  The Township is within the 2% 
Tax Cap Law and the maximum tax is $2,000,598 which is a $33,845 tax increase or ½ cent 
increase on the tax rate.  Total Municipal Tax Rate portion is .256 this year.  He showed a 
comparison with other municipalities in Ocean County with respect to the municipal portion.  
He said regarding Plumsted’s total tax bill, the schools are the highest portion of any towns’ 
taxes at 62.1% of the tax bill, the County is 17.4%, Township is 9.7%, Fire District is 10% and 
Open Space is .8%.  The total estimated in taxes from 2016 to 2017 increased $307,527 or 1.53%. 
 
Mayor Trotta asked if anyone from the public had any questions or comments on the budget.  
Since there were no comments, he closed the public hearing. 
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, 
THE PUBLIC HEARING ON THE 2017 BUDGET WAS CLOSED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL 
AYES. 
 
Mayor Trotta said the next item was Resolution No. 2017-148 which authorizes the Township of 
Plumsted to conduct an annual Budget Self-Examination for the Year 2017.  This is something 
that is normally done but the State wouldn’t allow anyone in Ocean County to do it for the last 
few years because of Super Storm Sandy.   
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-148, A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, COUNTY 
OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED TO 
CONDUCT AN ANNJUAL BUDGET SELF-EXAMINATION FOR THE YEAR 2017 WAS 
ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
 
Mayor Trotta said Resolution No. 2017-147, for the adoption of the 2017 Municipal Budget was 
being tabled because a majority of the full board was not present.   
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-147 FOR THE ADOPTION OF THE 2017 MUNICIPAL BUDGET WAS 
BEING TABLED UNTIL THE NEXT TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING.  ROLL CALL 
VOTE:  ALL ALYES 
 
CONSENT AGENDA: 

 
THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTIONS ON A CONSENT AGENDA ARE CONSIDERED 
ROUTINE AND SHALL BE ENACTED BY ONE MOTION.  SHOULD ANY MEMBER 
OF THE TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE SEEK SEPARATE DISCUSSION OF ANY ITEM, 
THAT ITEM SHALL BE REMOVED AND DISCUSSED SEPARATELY.  THE 
FOLLOWING RESOLUTIONS WILL BE VOTED ON IN ONE VOTE.   
 

RESOLUTION NO. 2017-149 – ACCEPTING THE 2017 STATE OF NEW JERSEY SAFE 
AND SECURE COMMUNITIES GRANT NO. P-6729-17 ADMINISTERED BY THE DIVISION 
OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE, DEPARTMENT OF LAW AND PUBLIC SAFETY 

 
 RESOLUTION NO. 2017-150 – AUTHORIZING A PAYMENT TO THE PLUMSTED 
TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION FOR THE 2011-2012 COURTESY BUSING SHARED 
SERVICES AGREEMENT 
  

RESOLUTION NO. 2017-151 – AUTHORIZING PAYMENT FOR THE INSURANCE 
OPT-OUT PROGRAM FOR 2017 

http://www.plumsted.org/
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RESOLUTION NO. 2017-152 – APPROVING THE PUBLIC DISPLAY OF FIREWORKS 
AT LAURITA WINERY APRIL 29, 2017 (RAIN DATE APRIL 30, 2017) 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-153 – APPOINTING MEMBERS TO THE PLUMSTED 

TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-154 – AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND TOWNSHIP CLERK 

TO EXECUTE THE AGREEMENT FOR THE 2017 ROCKIN’ FIREWORKS BANNER 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-155 – AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO EXECUTE A 

PURCHASE AGREEMENT FOR A NEOPOST USA, INC. POSTAGE MACHINE WITH WEIGH 
PLATFORM (STATE CONTRACT #A41267) 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-156 – SUPPORTING ASSEMBLY BILL NO. 4532 (Sponsored 

by Assemblyman Wayne P. DeAngelo, District 14; Assemblyman Joe Danielsen, District 17; and 
Assemblywoman Blonnie R. Watson, District 29) 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-157 – RATIFYING THE SIGNING OF AN AMENDMENT TO 

AN INTERLOCAL SHARED SERVICES AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE TOWNSHIP OF 
PLUMSTED AND THE COUNTY OF OCEAN FOR THE FY2016/17 DRUNK DRIVING WHILE 
INTOXICATED ENFORCEMENT PROGRAM (D.W.I.E.P.) 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-158 – AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF CHECKS FOR THE 

REDEMPTION OF TAX SALE CERTIFICATES 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-159 – ACCEPTING THE DONATION OF FIVE (5) 

COMPUTERS FROM THE PLUMSTED TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

 RESOLUTION NO. 2017-160 – AWARDING THE PURCHASE OF 2017 FORD F350 
PICKUP TRUCK WITH EXTRA OPTIONS THROUGH STATE CONTRACT #A88758 
 
 RESOLUTION NO. 2017-161 – COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, 
DESIGNATING EMPLOYEE SALARIES FOR VARIOUS POSITIONS IN ACCORDANCE WITH 
THE SALARY ORDINANCE FOR THE YEAR 2017 
 
 RESOLUTION NO. 2017-162 – AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO EXECUTE A 
CONTRACT BETWEEN AMAZING AMUSEMENTS & ENTERTAINMENT, INC. AND 
PLUMSTED TOWNSHIP’S MAIN STREET NEW EGYPT 
 
 RESOLUTION NO. 2017-163 – AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT BETWEEN ESTEEM 
ENTERTAINMENT AND PLUMSTED TOWNSHIP’S MAIN STREET NEW EGYPT 
 
 RESOLUTION NO. 2017-164 – REQUESTING APPROVAL FOR THE INSERTION OF A 
SPECIAL ITEM OF REVENUE AND APPROPRIATION PURSUANT TO N.J.S.A.40A:4-87 
(2017 U-DRIVE, U-TEXT, U-PAY DISTRACTED DRIVING CRACKDOWN GRANT) 
  
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, 
THE AFOREMENTIONED RESOLUTIONS (RESOLUTION NO. 2017-149 THROUGH 2017-
164) ON PAGE 3 OF THE CONSENT AGENDA WERE ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL 
AYES  
 
Mayor Trotta said the following resolution was being introduced by title which will appoint Scott 
Pezarras as Plumsted Township’s Volunteer Business Administrator.  Since Ron Dancer, 
Volunteer Business Administrator was going to retire from this position, our present Tax 
Collector, who was also a Business Administrator, is being appointed part time as a volunteer in 
that position.   
 

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR 
SORCHIK, RESOLUTION NO. 2017-165, APPOINTING SCOTT M. PEZARRAS AS PART-TIME 
VOLUNTEER BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR WAS ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
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MOTION TO CONSIDER:     
 
ON MOTION OF DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, 
THE FOLLOWING RAFFLES LICENSE WAS APPROVED:  RAFFLES LICENSE NO. 2017-05 – 
ON PREMISE GIFT AUCTION, NEW EGYPT GIRLS SOFTBALL; AND RAFFLES LICENSE NO. 
2017-06 – OFF PREMISE MERCHANDISE RAFFLES, NEW EGYPT GIRLS SOFTBALL.   ROLL 
CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES   

 
REPORTS OF DEPARTMENTS AND PROFESSIONALS: 
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
THE BILL LIST OF MARCH 1, 2017 WAS APPROVED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES WITH 
MAYOR TROTTA ABSTAINING ON 17-00187 AND 17-00230 
 
REPORTS SUBMITTED FOR COMMITTEE REVIEW:  CONSTRUCTION REPORT – 
February, 2017; FINANCIAL REPORTS - Revenue Summary by Month – February, 2017; 
Abbreviated Summary Budget Account Status – February, 2017 

 
Mayor Trotta asked for any old or new business from the Committee.   
 
Mayor Trotta said there were corrections to the November 14, 2016 Budget Workshop meeting.  
In the minutes where it states in part, “Board of Education will make money by the end of the 
year on the SROs but next year it will be lowered and the amount lowered $38,400 because of 
pending legislation for Special 3’s in the schools rather than SROs.   There was a discussion 
regarding State Aid for school funding.”  The comments were made by June Madden, CFO, but 
the comments are being changed to “Regarding the Board of Education, we will make our 
monies before the end of the year on SROs but for next year you will see I have lowered the 
amount to $38,400.  As of right now I do not have any work on any grants so all of the grants 
that were received for 2016 are listed there.”   
 
Mayor Trotta said what she meant was still not clear because we were at the meeting and the 
Committee knew what she meant, but people reading the minutes do not understand.  The 
agreement we have with school is revenue neutral for the SROs.  So when it says make money, it 
does not mean either side going to profit from this, what she meant was the money that we were 
owed or the school was owed would be paid before the end of the year so that we were revenue 
neutral, but that was not how it was perceived when someone read it, so a correction was being 
made in public on that. 
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
THE CORRECTION ON THE MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 14, 2016 BUDGET WORKSHOP 
MEETING WAS AMENDED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES. 
  
Mayor Trotta asked for public comment.    
 
Pat Ahearn of 8 Lawrence Drive had a question regarding the mandatory sewer hookup and 
asked when will the homeowners find out what that charge would be.  Mayor Trotta said there 
were estimates at this time.  This will be known after the PMUA adopts their Rules and 
Regulations.  He said it depends on how far the house is from the road and the estimate is 
anywhere between $4,000 and $6,000.  He suggested reaching out to Peter Ylvisaker, Executive 
Director of the MUA, who will advise you if sewers were going down Alton Road.  It was 
explained that the ordinances introduced at this meeting regarding the financial incentive 
program and the mandatory hookup requirement will have a second reading and public hearing 
at the May 3rd Township Committee Meeting  before they are adopted. 
 
Mayor Trotta returned to Executive Session to finish a couple of items.  There may be official 
action. 
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
THE COMMITTEE RETURNED TO EXECUTIVE SESSSION:  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
 
The Committee finished Executive Session and returned to Open Session. 
 
Mayor Trotta said there was a resolution for approval by title which amends the Schedule “A” of 
Resolution No. 2016-230 which deals with the Public Information Officer. 
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ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN MARINARI, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
RESOLUTION NO. 2017-166, AMENDING THE SCHEDULE “A” OF RESOLUTION NO. 2016-
230 APPOINTING BOB VOSSELLER AS THE PART-TIME PLUMSTED PUBLIC 
INFORMATION OFFICER WAS ADOPTED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES 
    
Mayor Trotta asked if there was any further business.  There was none.   
 
ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN WYSONG, SECONDED BY DEPUTY MAYOR SORCHIK, 
THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES. 
 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Dorothy J. Hendrickson, RMC 
       Municipal Clerk 
 


